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Center 
Bench Seat 
Safety Belt 
Buckles 

Safety 
Recall 69X1 

What vehicles are 
included in Safety 
Recall 69X1? 

Certain 2018 model year 
Volkswagen Atlas vehicles equipped 
with a second row bench seat.  

      

What is the safety 
concern for Safety 
Recall 69X1? 

If a child restraint with a larger than 
recommended base is installed in the 
center position of the second row 
bench seat, it may damage both the 
center and adjacent outboard safety 
belt buckles. A damaged safety belt 
buckle can release unexpectedly, 
increasing the risk of injury in a crash. 

      
What is the repair for 
Safety Recall 69X1? 

The second row bench seat center 
and adjacent left (outboard) safety 
belt buckles will be inspected and, if 
necessary, replaced.  Volkswagen will 
also provide an owner's manual 
supplement addressing child safety 
and child restraints. The recall repair 
is FREE. 

      

When will the repair 
for Safety Recall 
69X1 be available? 

Parts are available now and repairs 
have begun.  Please contact your 
local Volkswagen Dealership to 
schedule an appointment.  If you are 
not familiar with one, please click 
here to locate a Volkswagen Dealer 
near you.  

      

Are there any 
precautions I should 
take because my 
vehicle is part of 
Safety Recall 69X1? 

Yes.  If you notice any damage to 
the second row bench seat safety 
belt buckles in your vehicle during or 
after child restraint use, please 
contact your nearest Volkswagen 
dealer right away to have the issue 
addressed.   Click here to schedule 
an appointment.  

      

I've never used a 
child restraint in my 
vehicle. Do I still need 
to have this recall 
completed? 

Yes. To help ensure your safety and 
the safety of your passengers, it's 
important that you have this recall 
completed on your vehicle. 

      

What additional 
information will 
Volkswagen provide 
affected owners about 
using a child restraint 
in the center seating 
position of the second 
row bench seat? 

Volkswagen will provide owners of 
affected vehicles with an owner's 
manual supplement addressing 
child safety and child restraints. The 
information in the supplement will 
provide you with additional 
information that you can use in 
conjunction with the information 
already in the owner's manual that 
came with your vehicle.  

 

 


